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Inside this issue: 

Annual Christmas 
Luncheon  

Families & friends of ostomates welcome! 
  

Sunday, December 4, 2016 
Norwood Hotel 

112 Marion Street 
  

Doors Open: 12:00 noon    Lunch: 1:00 pm 
  

TICKETS: $30.00   

CASH BAR 

Tickets will be available at the November chapter meeting or by contacting  

Jan Dowswell @ 204-795-3933.          Tickets must be prepaid.  

Deadline to get your tickets is Friday, November 26, 2016 
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WHO WE ARE 

 

   The Winnipeg Ostomy Association, Inc. (WOA), is affili-

ated with Ostomy Canada Society, a volunteer-based or-

ganization dedicated to assisting all persons facing life 

with gastrointestinal or urinary diversions by providing 

emotional support, experienced and practical help, in-

structional and informational services through its mem-

bership, to the family unit, associated care givers and the 

general public.  

   Members receive the Ostomy Canada magazine, the 

Chapter newsletter, Inside Out, and the benefits of meeting 

fellow persons with ostomies at our regular meetings. 

   The WOA is a not-for-profit registered charity and wel-

comes bequests and donations.  

    

VISITING SERVICE 

 

   Upon the request of a patient, the WOA will pro-

vide a visitor for ostomy patients. The visits can be 

pre or post operative or both. The visitor will have 

special training and will be chosen according to the 

patientôs age, gender, and type of surgery. A visit 

may be arranged by calling the Visiting Coordinator 

or by asking your Doctor or Enterostomal Therapist 

(ET). There is no charge for this service.  

MEETINGS 

 

   All persons with ostomies, spouses, fam-

ily members, interested members of the 

medical profession and the general public 

are welcome to attend our meetings and 

social functions.  

   Chapter meetings are held from September 

through May, except December, in Room 203 of the 

SMD Building, 825 Sherbrook Street, Winnipeg, MB, 

beginning at 7:30pm on the 4th Wednesday, of the 

month. There are no scheduled chapter meetings in 

June, July or August. A Christmas party is held in 

December.  

Free Parking is in the SMD parking lot to the south 

of the building.  

You must enter the lot off McDermott Ave.  5L{/[!La9w  
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

Nov. 23rd - Chapter Meeting 

 

Dec. 4th.  - Sunday, Christmas Lunch 

 

Jan. 25, 2017ðChapter Meetingðweather permit-

ting. 
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WELCOME 

OSTOMY CANADA MISSION STATEMENT: 

Ostomy Canada Society is a non-profit volunteer organization  

dedicated to all people with an ostomy, and their families, helping 

them to live life to the fullest through support, education,  

collaboration and advocacy. 
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Get Your Newsletter By Email 

  INSIDE OUT is available via 

e-mail in PDF Format, in 

'living colour', no less!! 

Save us a stamp! 
 

Help us save a few  

dollars each year by  

receiving our newsletter via 

email. Itôs easyðjust make 

the request by sending your 

email to woainfo@mts.net.   

     Please take note that there are FIVE Wednesdays 

this month. Our meeting falls on the FOURTH 

Wednesday which is November 23rd.  

     The deadline for tickets for our Christmas Lunch 

is November 26th. Donôt miss out!  

     Starting this month we will be profiling different 

members of the Board so that you have the 

opportunity to get to know us all a little better. Since 

this was my idea youôll read about me first.   

      In recognition of the years of work that our ETs 

have put in to support their patients and the work of 

the WOA, the Conference Program Committee and 

the WOA Board have created a Winnipeg Ostomy 

Association ET Recognition Award to be presented 

biennially to a deserving recipient. The idea for this 

award was inspired by the work of Elaine Beyer, RN, 

BN, MSN, CETN (C) who has been involved with 

our chapter as far back as the late 1990s. We are so 

pleased to honour Elaineôs work with our first ET 

Recognition Award for 2016. See Page. 8.  

    There are a whole batch of ideas percolating in the 

minds of your Board members. I foresee 2017 as 

being a very interesting year. 

Keep tuned in for more info.  

 

      Cheers,  

      Lorrie  

 

BRANDON WESTMAN OSTOMATESõ 
GROUP 

OSTOMATES SUPPORTING OSTOMATES 

We are an informal support group that meets 

once a month, to give mutual support to others 

who have had surgery & now have a  

colostomy, ileostomy, or urostomy.   

Family, friends welcome! 
 

YOU ARE INVITED 
 

Tues. Nov. 29th, 2016  
 7:00 ï 8:30 pm 

LOCATION:-Brandon Regional Hospital 

é.Nurses Residence é. Room 245 

 

Interested??   Need more Information??          

Contact:       Betty @ 204-728-6886       

   Marg @ 204-728-1421      

   Gord @ 204-726-4807 
 

PLEASE JOIN US 

* Bring your own non-A beverage, a 

goodie to share, & a non-perishable for 

Christmas Cheer. 

* Do you want to learn how to make a   

cover for your appliance? 

* Would main-floor room be better? 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwja56CuzaHQAhUHzIMKHc3cDwgQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F250160954279700184%2F&psig=AFQjCNFc5ZiLmYF7YLadCRkc5aVYawvRvQ&ust=1478982589398520
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjT1NDwzKHQAhXI64MKHYqhBmEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Fremembrance-day-quotes%2F&psig=AFQjCNFc5ZiLmYF7YLadCRkc5aVYawvRvQ&ust=147898258939
http://cliparts.co/clip-art-directory
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            REMINDER 
 

The Winnipeg Ostomy Assoc. is a 

not-for-profit registered charity.  

As you write those year-end 

cheques please consider a  

          donation to the WOA.  

Tax receipts are issued for all donations. 
 

        Make cheques payable to: 
 

Winnipeg Ostomy Assoc. 

204-825 Sherbrook St. 

Winnipeg, MB R3A 1M5 

 
Charitable Reg. No. 11930 1398 RR0001 

ALLERGIC?? - HOW TO TELL FOR SURE 
 

Many times I hear that people are allergic to adhesive tape, 

or paper tape, skin prep, or any number of different 

products that are used in ostomy care. Allergies can occur 

with any product, They can occur with the first use of a 

product or after years without problems. Most people never 

have an allergic reaction, but a few are plagued with 

multiple sensitivitiies. However, many things assumed to 

be an ñallergicò reaction may be another problem. It is 

important to know whether or not you are truly allergic to a 

product, because eliminating products reduces your 

options. Believing your are allergic may cause you not to 

try a pouch that might be perfect for you. Allergic reactions 

are usually severe and cause blistering and/or weeping skin 

wherever that pouch touches.  
 

Two situations are frequently labeled as allergic by 

mistake: 
 

First, if a skin sealant wipe is used, it needs to dry 

completely to allow the solvents to evaporated. If the 

pouch is applied while the solvents are still on the skin, 

sore skin can easily occur. Since the solvents canôt 

evaporate through the skin barrier as they can through the 

paper tape collar, this will look like an allergy to the skin 

barrier.  
 

Second, each time you remove a pouch, the adhesive takes 

with it the top layer of dead skin cells. However, if you are 

removing a pouch frequently, cells can be removed faster 

than they are replaced. This is called ñtape stripping.ò 

Everyoneôs skin reacts differently to having tape removed. 

But itôs important to be gentle and not remove a pouch 

more frequently than necessary. Skin that is 

stripped will be sore in some spots and not in 

others. Sometimes skin around the stoma 

becomes fragile and strips easily, and a pouch 

and tape with very gentle adhesive must be 

found.  
 

To check whether you are really allergic take a 

small piece of skin barrier or tape and place it 

on the other side of your abdomen or, with the 

help of someone else, on your back. After 48 

hours, take it off and see whether you are 

reacting. (If pain, itching or blistering occurs, 

take it off immediately.) If itôs an allergy, you 

will react. If you have a history of allergies, 

test this way before trying on a new pouch. Itôs 

better to have a patch of sore skin on your back 

than around the stoma, where you need a good 

seal.  
 

If you develop an allergy to a product you have 

used for a long time, you can call the 

manufacturer and find out if they have made 

changes in the manufacturing process. Calls 

from users are sometimes their first notice that 

the new improvements arenôt working.  
 

From Stillwater-Ponca City (OK) Ostomy Outlook, June 

2001: Niagara Ostomy Association Nov 2015 via 

Regina Ostomy News Nov/Dec 2016. 

 

May the good 

times and 

treasures of the 

present become 

the golden 

memories of 

tomorrow.  

 

Wishing you and yours 

love, joy and happiness.  
 

Merry Christmas from your WOA Board  

 
Fɼeʋ  Jʺ˓ʘ  Rʺʶ˗ɰʍ  Jˉʘ  Satoˀ˓ʒ 
Joˉ˚ɶʍ   D˛˚nʆ   L˛rˠɰʍ 
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TERRIFIC TRAVEL 

HINTS 
 

Change your pouch 24 hours 

before departure to assure 

proper adherence.  
 

Take twice as many supplies as you think you may 

need. Pack these in your carry-on case along with a 

change of clothing for emergencies. 
 

When travelling by air, car, train, pony express, burro, 

or camel, during a hike or bungee jumping, protect 

supplies from extreme heat or cold. New ostomates 

who ignore this caution may have flanges that wonôt 

stick or plastic pouches that crack.  
 

Air pressure in planes may affect the fullness of your 

pouch, so empty it before you board. Take your 

supplies as carry-on. Sure, we know we are repeating 

ourselves but itôs that important! Donôt dislodge your 

pouch by lifting a suitcase into the overhead bin.  
 

As you pack, separate liquids from tape, pouches, and 

flanges. Emergency supplies should include Baggies 

or plastic bags you can tie for disposal of used 

pouches.  
 

Make a list of all supplies you use with their stock 

numbers. Pack it with a list of ostomy chapters in the 

area you plan to visit.  
 

Colostomates should not irrigate with water unfit to 

drink. Take a water purifier. To make sure you can 

hang your bag, take an over the door hook and a 

package of shower curtain rings that open and close 

like a safety pin. These rings can be hooked together 

to make a chain of whatever length you need.  
 

Urostomates need large plastic bags that zip close for 

bedside overnight drainage. Attach the bag with a 

clothespin to a wastebasket and then zip close to the 

drain tube.  
 

Wherever you are, when you canôt find a bathroom or 

see a sign that says itôs off limits for public use, find 

someone who knows your language and say, ñI have a 

medical emergency and must use the bathroom. 

Where is yours located?ò 
 

Remember, a pouch begging to be emptied is a 

potential disaster! 
 

Source: Ostomy Halifax Gazette May 2016. 

Urostomy Facts 
From The Ostomy Rumble, Middle Georgia, Springfield Ostomy 

Family Newsletter 
 

¶ Mucous in the urine is normal. The ileal conduit is 

made of mucous-secreting intestinal tissue. It 

doesnôt stop doing its job even though it is 

transporting urine.  

¶ If it is necessary to have a urinalysis, remind the 

nurse to take the specimen directly from the stoma, 

not from the pouch.  

¶ Deodorants are not used because they may mask 

the odor which could signify the presence of an 

infection. Asparagus and onions may cause an 

odor.  

¶ Carbonated beverages make urine alkaline, so 

stick with cranberry juice. Water is useful to 

reduce the likelihood of a kidney or bladder 

infection. Orange juice is not used by the body as 

an acid, but as an alkaline.  

¶ Change your pouching system first thing in the 

morning before eating or drinking.  

¶ Rinse off or wipe off the spout of the pouch after 

emptying to prevent urine odor on underclothes.  

¶ Wearing clean pouches and frequent emptying are 

vital. Adequate fluid intake, particularly fluids that 

acidify the urine, decrease problem odor.  
 

Source: Pittsburgh Ostomy Society The Triangle July-August 

2016. 
Famous Ostomates 

 

Via the Courier, Tuscon, AZ as published on Facebook by 

Ostomy Toronto  
 

Dwight EisenhowerðFormer US President 

Fred AstaireðActor/Dancer 

Barbara BarrieðActress 

Rolf BenirschkeðProfessional US football player/

game show host/ConvaTec spokesperson 

Napoleon BonaparteðWorld leader and military 

conqueror  

Marvin BushðFinancial advisor and son of former 

US president 

Al GeibergerðProfessional golfer 

Bob HopeðEntertainer/comedian/actor 

Tip OôNeillðUS Speaker of the House and 

Ambassador to Ireland 

William PowellðActor 

Queen MumðBritish Royal 

(Continued on page 7) 
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INCLEMENT WEATHER ON A  

MEETING NIGHT 

 

Should the weather be so bad that we need 

to cancel our meetingð 

 - here are the steps to follow: 

1. WAIT until after 12:00 Noon 

2. CALL 237-2022, - # found on back page. 

3. MEETING CancelledðIF there is a 
ñCANCELLATION MESSAGEò  

  on the machine 

 

A warm welcome to new  

chapter members: 
 

Sheridan Kentner 

Irene Klassen 

Donald Opper 

Cecile Small 

WHAT TO DRINK WITH DRUGS 
UOAA UPDATE, Oct. 2007, North Central OK Ostomy Outlook 

 

How many times have you 

received a prescription with the 

instructions to ñtake as neededò 

or ñtake before mealsò? Pretty 

vague, but many people do not 

stop to question further, 

assuming the medication will work, no matter what they 

swallow it with.  
 

Acidic drinks, such as fruit 

juice or soda pop, may 

chemically destroy certain 

kinds of antibiotics, 

including penicillin, 

ampicillin or erythromycin. 

Citrus fruit juices may reduce 

the effect of antidepressants, 

antihistamines or major 

tranquillizers by speeding up their 

urinary excretion.  
 

Milk can interfere with a number of medicines. The 

laxative Ducolax, for example, has a coating designed 

to ensure that the drug will dissolve slowing within the 

intestine. But if the medication is taken with milk, 

which is alkaline, it may dissolve prematurely within 

the stomach, lose its cathartic action and irritate the 

sensitive stomach lining. Milk can also block the action 

of tetracycline. If a doctor fails to warn his or her 

patient not to take this antibiotic within an hour of any 

dairy products, they might be puzzled to hear the 

infection that was being treated has not disappeared.  
 

Even something as simple as tea, hot or cold, may cause 

problems. A woman given a mineral supplement to treat 

iron deficiency anemia would probably be surprised to 

learn that the tannin in tea can undo the benefits of her 

iron pills.  
 

To play it safe, you can always 

rely on GOOD OLD WATER! 

Water will not interact with 

drugs or reduce their 

effectiveness.  
 

 

 

 

Source: Ottawa Ostomy NewsletterðOct. 2016 

òResolve to be tender with the 

young, compassionate with the 

aged, sympathetic with the striving, 

and tolerant with the weak and 

wrongé..because sometime in your 

life you will have been all of 

these.ó 
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Camp Fund 

Marguerite & 

Hugh Owens 

 
In Honour of  

Bill & Leslie Youngôs 

 50th Wedding Anniversary 

Fred & Fem Ann Algera 
 

Your Generosity is 

Greatly  

Appreciated!  

FOCUSING ONé. Lorrie Pismenny - Past President 
 

I was born & raised in Winnipeg. Married, raised a son & 

daughter. Lost my husband of 20 years to mesothelioma 

cancer, was blessed with a second partner whom I travelled 

with extensively, took early retirement from MTS in 1995, 

celebrated the birth of a sweet grand daughter the same year, and thought life was 

wonderful. Then in 1996 I started having health problems. On a cruise through the 

Caribbean, the shipôs doctor diagnosed me with ulcerative colitis. It took three 

years of medications, blood clots, second opinions and finally the doctorôs note 

ñof failure to thriveò on my records before I finally made the decision to go for 

ileostomy surgery in May 2000.   

Recovering at home following surgery, I decided I still wanted to travel despite the fact my partner had died in 

1998. I was given a pamphlet in hospital about the WOA, so I decided to check them out. I was met by a 

small, very caring and supportive group of people, the ET was present as was the rep from the supply depot. 

My questions about travel and supplies were answered in great detail and so I returned each month to learn 

more. Having taken out membership, I received the monthly newsletter. There was a plea for someone to step 

up as secretary which I answered and that was the start of my journey. I found that there was a lot to learn 

about running a chapter but I had caught that disease called ñ a passion for all things to do with ostomiesò and 

there was no turning back. I took the visitor training and found my experience was very valuable. In 2005 I 

was arm-wrestled into running for President. I received an early Christmas gift that year in  the birth of my 

wonderful grandson. Around 2009, as I saw our newsletter editorôs health deteriorate, I decided to dabble in 

Microsoft Publisher. My fears were founded and Dave Page ended up in hospital and never went home. My 

first publication was January 2011 and I still look back at it in amazement to think what big shoes I had 

attempted to fill and how little I knew about publishing. I have just finished serving as President for the last 

eleven years and I am now looking at new pathways to take as Past President. I have many people to thank for 

my journey, my family, friends, and you, the members, for all the support and encouragement you have 

heaped on me through all these years. I still have the passion and look forward to many more years as editor of 

this newsletter and offering my services where needed. So, there you have my journey, my past, my present 

and a peek into my future.   Cheers! 

Suzanne RosenthalðCCFA 

founder  

Red SkeltonðComedian 

Ed SullivanðTV Host 

Loretta YoungðActress 

 
Source: Ostomy Association of the 

Houston Area July 2016 

 

     **************************** 

The Lottery  
  

     Two years ago a man and a 

woman had just won the lottery. He 

was at work when the lottery office 

phoned their home to inform them of 

the win. His wife was very worried 

because the man had just recovered 

from a heart attack and she wondered 

what would happen if he found out 

about it too abruptly. So, she called 

the minister and asked him if he 

could talk to the man and slowly lead 

into telling him the news. He agreed 

and said he would be there as soon as 

possible.  

     When the man got home the 

minister asked if they could go for a 

walk, While they were walking the 

minister began by asking, ñWhat 

would you do if you won the 

lottery?ò 

     The man replied, ñWhy, Iôd give it 

all to the church.ò 

     The minister dropped dead on the 

spot.  
 

 

 

(Continued from page 5) 

Doesnôt expecting the unexpected 

make the unexpected expected? 


